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Application of Sunrise Wind LLC for a Certificate of 
Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction 
of Up to 6.2 Miles (320 kilovolt [kV]) of Direct Current (DC) 
Submarine Export Cable from the New York State Territorial 
Waters Boundary to the Smith Point County Park on Fire Island in 
the Town of Brookhaven in Suffolk County and Up to 17.5 Miles 
(320 kV) of Onshore Transmission Cable from the Landfall at Fire 
Island to a New Onshore Converter Station in the Town of 
Brookhaven and Up to 1 Mile (138 kV) of Alternating Current (AC) 
Onshore Interconnection Cable Connecting to the Existing 
Holbrook Substation in the Town of Brookhaven in Suffolk County 
_____________________________________________________  
 

 
 

Case 20-T-0617 
Deficiency No. 23 

 
SUNRISE WIND LLC’s 

RESPONSE TO DEFICIENCY NOTICE 
 
Deficiency No. 23 

16 NYCRR §88.5 requires the Applicant to provide a “[s]tatement describing the 
anticipated effects of the proposed line and related facilities on television, radio, and other 
communication systems.” Exhibit E-5 of the application states that industry standards will 
be used to minimize or avoid impacts from the onshore converter station but does not 
describe if there are expected impacts to television, radio, and other communications 
systems from the converter station. Further, section E-5.2.1 of the application states, 
“[d]epending on the landfall location, the SRWEC–NYS may cross one known submarine 
telecommunications cable, Apollo North (see Figure E-5.2-1).” While the application 
acknowledges the potential crossing of the Apollo North submarine telecommunications 
cable, no statement describing the anticipated impacts on the cable are provided. Please 
provide a description of any anticipated impacts to television, radio, and other 
communications systems resulting from construction and operation of the proposed 
facility, including the proposed onshore converter station and at the potential crossing of 
the Apollo North submarine telecommunications cable. 
 

Sunrise Wind’s Response: 
 
See Revised Exhibit E-5, which satisfies the requirements of 16 NYCRR § 88.5 and 

provides a description of any anticipated impacts to television, radio, and other communications 

systems resulting from construction and operation of the Project including at the potential crossing 

of the Apollo North submarine telecommunications cable. 


